
Clinton County Sheriff’s Office 
News Release 

 
 

TO:        Area News 
 
REPORTED BY:              Sgt. K. Pray 
 
APPROVED BY:              Lt. Dominy 
 
SUBJECT OF RELEASE:            UPDATED INFORMATION: Hit and Run - Personal Injury 
Accident 
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT:         Major N. Leon 
                                 
NARRATIVE: Following the incident that occurred on Felton Road in the Town of Peru on 
6/27/2025, the Sheriff’s Office has received updated information regarding the injuries of 
the victim that was struck by the vehicle that fled from the scene. The victim sustained 
several fractures, dislocations, contusions and abrasions.  The victim was also admitted to 
UVM-CVPH for further evaluation and treatment. 
 
We are seeking further information from the public regarding any video footage from 
residences or businesses, specifically on 6/27/2025 between the hours of 1150AM-
1230PM, for a dark in color Ford Explorer with tinted windows (sample photograph 
below – NOT the actual vehicle).  We are encouraging residents, business owners and 
visitors to review any surveillance video they may have in the following areas: 
 

• Felton Road 
• Brand Hollow Road (between Route 22B and Clark Road) 
• Mannix Road (between Route 22B and Clark Road/Calkins Road) 
• Calkins Road (between Mannix Road and Barney Downs Road) 
• Old Town Road (between Mannix Road and Barney Downs Road) 
• River Road (between Route 22B and Barney Downs Road) 
• Barney Downs Road (between River Road and Calkins Road) 
• Route 22B (between Felton Road and River Road) 

 
The Sheriff’s Office has received, and is grateful for, numerous tips and assistance from 
the public.  We appreciate all that has been done to assist with our investigation. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


